IRTP-C Work Group
Preliminary Recommendations

Introduction:  The WG would appreciate further input as part of the public comment period on the following recommendations prior to making a final determination.
Recommendation #1:  The WG notes that one of the primary functions of IRTP is to ensure that the domain transfer process evolves to meet new and previously unforeseen threats to the domain transfer process.  Currently there is no time limit once a Form of Authorization (FoA) has been completed by a registrant.  As such, there is a risk that an unexpired FoA could be used in a subsequent and unauthorized domain transfer.  Many registrars have voluntarily implemented a time limit to their FoAs.  The WG also notes that based on numerous responses to a survey, a very small percentage of registrars report ever having experienced or heard of problems with a domain transfer due to the lack of time limitations of an FoA.  Therefore the WG recommends that time limitations of FoA continue to be voluntary for Registrars but be elevated to a Registrar Best Practice where documentation on how to implement a time limited FoA will be available on the ICANN web site and will be included in ICANN training materials for Registrars.
Recommendation #2:  The WG notes that under the current system, Registrars are assigned one ID from ICANN (IANA ID) and another Proprietary ID by some Registries.  While most Registrars hadn’t reported problems from the use of proprietary IDs in our survey, the majority felt that standardization on IANA IDs would simplify the domain transfer process.  The WG also notes that the impending release of new TLDs will introduce potentially hundreds of new proprietary IDs.  As such the WG recommends that new Registries standardize on IANA IDs.  The WG also recommends that existing Registries that currently use proprietary IDs switch to use IANA IDs, but these Registries will be allowed to maintain the option to continue to use their proprietary IDs. Finally the WG recommends that the option to maintain the use of proprietary IDs be reviewed in 24 months and reconsidered at that point in time.
